        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
 March 29, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: Ben Carpenter

Sharon Phillips

Brian Butler                


Caleb Garza
   

Heidi Carpenter
Mayor Leonard Sheppard  

Tom Phillips

Linda Nicodemus

Absent


Jeff Ours                                            


Paul Currence 

Brandon Fox


Tom Coleman
         



Council Member Caleb Garza called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitor acknowledged.

Old Business:

Mowing Bid opening: 

	Company
	Area #1
	Area #2
	Area #3
	Area #4
	Total 
	Other

	Family Tree Lawncare

Daniel Ireton

2019 Wilkins Rd

Zanesville, OH 43701
	$30
	$55
	$75
	$80
	$240
	For by weekly mowing of the total areas during the months of: April, May and June - $180

	Lones Landscaping & Excavating

3356 Twp. Rd. 71

Somerset, OH 43783
	$25
	$60
	$130
	$80
	$295
	

	Gregory Gibson

11002 Twp. Rd. 68

Glenford, OH 43739
	
	
	
	
	$260
	


New Business:

Mayor Sheppard stated that he will need to get some cold mix. The cost was $75 dollars a ton and he will need 5 ton. 

Mayor Sheppard stated that Brandon will need to get another water meter for a property on Township Road 64. We do charge the tap fee that includes the price of the meter. 

Fiscal Officer stated that Council President Jeff Ours said that the Movie screen will be covered under warranty. 

Mayor Sheppard stated that the salt spreader is obsolete and would like to declare it surplus at the next Council meeting. We will have to advertise and asked for sealed bids.
Mayor Sheppard distributed the copies of the Engineer cost estimate for the road paving for Broad and N. Main Street. Council Members and Administrator will get paving quotes. 
Ben Carpenter, Director of Perry County Soil & Water Conservation – He stated that Council Member Heidi Carpenter had asked him to attend because we would like to know what we wanted to do with that property in question. Council Member Caleb Garza stated that they would like to plant flowers or make a wetland. The property belongs to the Hamilton’s but the village mows and maintains it. Ben stated some options that could be done and gather information from Council on the drainage and utilities on the properties. Council will try to contact the Hamilton’s and find out what they would like to do. He also gave them an update on the boat launch and a new handicap accessible nature trail park. 
Mayor Sheppard stated that the Village wants to get the water line from Northern Perry County Water. Ben stated that there is a good argument that the Village has already paid for the line. Council agreed. 
Council Member Brian Butler made a motion to adjourn at 8:12 pm and was seconded by Council Member Heidi Carpenter.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

